
Teacher Report

The month of January has gone well for our students.
We have been working hard on our core subjects. Our first

and second grade students
are really growing as readers,
and they are becoming more
confident with their addition
and subtraction facts in math.
The 3rd grade students are
wrapping up reading The
Secret Garden, which they
have been really enjoying.

We were able to complete
our winter MAP testing, which showed
that our students are growing, or in some
cases just growing more comfortable
taking that kind of assessment.
In art Mrs. Trischman has had the
students practice different techniques
and create some really amazing
watercolor paintings. The students have
also been really enjoying their
dance/movement class with Michaela;
and when the weather permits we get
outside and do learn what we can from

the forest and the intertidal zone around the point.
We are looking forward to integrating some cursive writing practice into our daily

journal writing. As well as picking out a new novel to study after wrapping up The Secret
Garden.

The school has not had
any major new maintenance
issues. Our on site
maintenance person is out of
town, so I am currently in

charge of keeping the generator going. It
has recently come back to our attention that a battery and inverter
system would also be a beneficial upgrade for the school. With a

battery the school could keep a fridge/freezer plugged in for a longer period of time and



have better food security. The battery could also be connected to the Starlink so that it
is on and heating when the snow is falling. The internet has been spotty, but there are
plans to work on solutions in the near future.


